
 

Date: 10 Sept 2019 Action 

Opened:  7pm  

Present:  Nerida Hansen, Matt Hobbs, Jo Wright, Heather Thomas, 
Sue Waters, Kim Butterworth, Amy Cupitt, Blake Hahn, 
Tammy Kerr, Leeanne McHarg, Helen Millar, Adam 
Forrester & Annette Eastwood 

 

Apologies: Dannielle Lightfoot, Sophia Ott, Kelly Gaden, Trish Doust, 
Carl Yeomans, Scott Macansh & Graeme Quinn 

 

Previous 
Minutes: 

Moved Annette 
Seconded Jo Wright 

 

Business 
Arising: 

Spiral chairs – No concrete as yet – still haven’t got 
enough quotes. 
 
Senior Study – plumbing is to be starting in term 4, 
toilets to be addition if the quote is right, it will be a 
block off the back of the building, entry into the toilets 
will be from the kitchen end from inside the building 
only, no outside access, it will not be a permanent 
structure, it belongs to the school and could be moved 
within the school.  
 
Minutes on website – Yes approved - How far back do 
you want to go, August? Yes 
 
Reports – See principals report 
 
Are the teachers paying accounts at the canteen – They 
are be reminded and the canteen ladies haven’t 
mentioned it further. 
 
Parent teacher interviews – Look at changing – knowing 
numbers would be better, rather then booking a specific 
time but the teachers knowing who is coming so they can 
leave if no one else is coming – flexibility is better – book 
a few into one time slot – a longer session – different 
years on different nights might be an option. 
 
Social – all organised – Helen & Patrick Lane are 
organising food etc – Carl, Sue, Tammy & Sophia to cook 
the bbq. 
 
School captain speeches on Thursday. 
 
Laptops to be used on specific day? – still working on it 
with Mr Carrig to see if we can identify which lessons 
they are needed for.  The kids are still getting in trouble 
for not bringing it.  Note to parents – The computers can 
be left in the library. Adam again mentioned that there 

School to get quotes 



are special bags that you can buy.  There is no solution 
atm. 
 
School Medallion – see presidents report 
 
Comments: 
Adam said he was just asked if they could have Carol 
Sparks on the panel and said yes.  Adam said it isn’t a 
precedent that a P&C member is on the panel.  We said 
that for the past 6 years it has been a P&C member and 
we were told that previous to that it wasn’t always. 
Adam was happy for there to be a P&C rep on the 
interview panel as well.  Annette to ask around.  – No 
one was free at such short notice.  In future – please 
advise sooner. 
Heather again reiterated that their needs to be better 
communication and consultation with the P&C. As she 
had stated in an email that was sent to Adam and Helen 
there continues to be a disregard for the P&C about 
decisions that are made (not just this one) and that the 
P&C were told they would be involved and weren’t even 
notified by Mr Forrester (as per the minutes of the 
previous meeting) to let us know we weren’t needed. 
 
Helen mentioned that from year to year the Year 
Advisors change and they don’t always know what the 
precedent is. Matt Hobbs suggested that the process 
needs fixing up and that it is important to communicate 
with the P&C to let them know what is happening and if 
they are required to assist the process. 
 
Integrated sport – As a mother of a child who is not at all 
sporty, it will be in the middle of the day on two different 
days, will they still be able to do different sports like 
roller skating, walking.  We were told at the last meeting 
that there would be limited choice because of staffing, 
but Adam and Helen said in some cases there would be 
more choice as sports fill up from year 10 down and now 
the sport being split into  2 days there will be more 
spaces. Heather mentioned the timeline and is it 
reasonable to expect a new timetable to be arranged by 
Term 4. She also asked if the senior timetable would be 
affected. Helen said that Mr Carrig had it all under 
control and in fact had nearly completed the timetable 
for next term. As far as seniors there will be no changes 
except for where the classes fall on a line but no changes 
to staffing or amount of lessons. Helen also mentioned 
that she preferred to have a “trial” run Term 4 so that an 
issues can be ironed out before next year. 
 



Barnaby Joyce funding – It is now in the school’s hands. 
Deadline is 30 September. 
 
Grants – Kim & Leeanne to connect and talk about it and 
will bring Graeme Quinn up to date on his return.  Kim & 
Leeanne will ask parents & students. 
 

Incoming 
Mail: 

Regional Aust Bank letter  

 Glen Innes Council re food safety x 2 – no action needed  

Outgoing 
Mail: 

Email to GIHS re Barnaby Joyce funding letter  

Presidents 
Report 

See attached  

Treasurers 
Report: 

See attached 
Eftpos is going really – it is slowly overtaking the cash. 

 

Principals 
report 

See attached 
 
Response to P&C Concerns about the English faculty – 
13.8.19 meeting – attached: 
 
 
P&C’s comments/questions 
 
Report comments 
It was brought up that the N letter does not answer this 
question.  An N letter is if the child is not doing the 
course – if the child is failing there should be a multitude 
of comments to help the child improve. 
 
Trial Exams 

1. The trial exams are not just a trial – they are 
worth part of their HSC mark – so should be 
given every opportunity to succeed 

2.  
3. We aren’t asking that they see the actual trial 

exam question but that they have done a 
previous exam during the year that will reflect 
the trial – where they haven’t seen the question 
– Like a half yearly exam. 

4. A half-yearly should could have reflected this 
5. We understand the teachers are saying that the 

students are getting sample tasks etc but the 
students are saying differently and the students 
are saying that they aren’t getting the experience 
needed. 

 
Half Yearly exams 

1. There WAS an opportunity to run a half yearly 
exam, as the other half yearly’s were, as non-
official exams to give the kids experience – this 

 



conversation wouldn’t have even came up if 
there was this practice given to the students. 

2. This differs to what the kids are saying 
3. Experience is better than freaking the kids out 

without having never done it before 
4. Working on assessments is great but having no 

experience for the exams is setting them up to 
fail. The high achievers are stressed more by lack 
of preparation rather then over preparation.  

5. They still were given the question in this instance 
– not a reflection of the HSC or trial 

 
We understand this is a new syllabus and lots of things 
are new but there was no communication about what 
the assessments were going to be, no communication 
about their not being a half yearly or why there wasn’t. 
 
Adam said that generally the school didn’t communicate 
well the curriculum change over all faculties.  The 
changes weren’t communicated to the parents or kids 
very well at all  –  Adam has accepted this and will do this 
better in the future. 
 

General 
Business: 
 

Dog in a teachers classroom? The teacher was told that 
it could be in the staffroom only. The teacher was told to 
remove the dog before and now the dog has returned.  
Adam didn’t know about it and has told the teacher again 
to remove. Any problems like this please ring Adam. 

 

 Mobile phones in classrooms should be revisited – kids 
are using their phones in heaps of the year 7 classes – 
they are during the class time, Nerida is getting messages 
for her son.  Some kids are hiding the phones behind 
their laptops.  Nerida was impressed with the phone 
rules when started this year, but rules have slipped again.  
Victoria is banning them next year, why can’t we? It 
encourages kids to interact more when they don’t have a 
phone.  Nerida is concerned about what children are 
missing out on because of the phones.  Adam & Helen 
said all we can do is ask staff to enforce the rules.  They 
are running with the “SRC” – safe, responsible & 
considerate rule. 
It was said that some schools have phone docks, why 
can’t we? 
Mr Cameron, Ms Gaden & Ms Derreder have boxes that 
the students put them in before the class starts – if these 
teachers have this policy why doesn’t everyone? 
Blake pointed out that this is the world we live in, phones 
are not going away.  School banning phones is not going 
to fix any problems the child may/may not have with 
addictions. 

 



Nerida has seen the effects of addiction and is concerned 
about the age of kids having phones.   
Adam said this can be reviewed. 
Kids are bringing games in on usbs and playing them on 
their laptops. 
Again, Blake pointed out that it is a learning thing – if a 
rule comes in during school, this is a good opportunity to 
learn how to have a phone later on, school is to help and 
prepare you for later in life. 

Absentee Emails 
Leeanne’s child attended the da vinci decathlon day – 
Leeanne got an absent note email at 345pm.  The office 
was closed so she couldn’t ring anyone.  Why can’t the 
emails come before school finishes.   The messages 
should come through at 11am.   
The teachers are supposed to submit a Variation of 
routine.  Apparently the VOR had been done but it hadn’t 
been activated. 
It is very concerning to get an email where it has been 
more than 8 hours since Leeanne dropped her child at 
school and could be terrible if something went wrong. 

SRC Mostly everything has been covered. 
The BBQ will end at about 730/8pm 
Adam has asked the SRC to please write to the Services 
Club, thanking them for holding the previous socials and 
explaining why the change. 

Ms Gaden 

Next 
Meeting 

5 November 2019 

Meeting 
Closed 

855pm 



Presidents Report 10th September 2019 

Firstly, welcome to Mr Matt Hobbs, the Director of Education for our region. 

Yesterday the P&C executive met with Mr Hobbs, Mr Forrester and Mrs Millar to openly discuss 

issues of concern that have been raised at P&C meetings over the past months. The main area for 

improvement was identified as more effective communication and specifically the communication 

from the school to the students and parents regarding the processes and procedures within the 

school environment, particularly within the curriculum. Written communication is essential for 

parents to know what is going on as sometimes the students don’t get the message home as it is 

intended, or they are getting conflicting messages from different teachers. Mr Forrester would also 

like greater communication from the P&C before meetings so he can be aware of issues that may be 

raised to be better prepared for the meetings. It was agreed that an agenda by put out before P&C 

meetings and that Mr Forrester make more phone contact with the president regarding any issues 

or concerns that arise in the parent and community body. 

The P&C executive have been concerned about the damage to relationships between the staff and 

parents over the year and welcome the involvement of Mrs Millar to address the staff at the next 

staff meeting about our concerns and to clear up any miscommunication that has occurred in the 

past. 

With respect to the involvement of more parents within our school community we are seeking ways 

to address parental concerns. There are parents who are reluctant to voice their concerns and 

opinions directly to the senior executive of the school for various reasons. Mr Forrester and Mrs 

Millar are keen for parents to raise issues so they can be addressed. Mr Hobbs has offered to assist 

this process by providing an opportunity for parents to speak with him privately and anonymously if 

they wish to. Mr Hobbs has offered to set up a meeting place away from the school to allow this to 

happen where parents can come (bringing someone with them if they wish to) and discuss both the 

positive and negative aspects that they have regarding their children at GIHS. Mr Hobbs will advise a 

date early next term and the school together with the P&C will advertise this date to the school 

community. I believe this is a wonderful opportunity for all parents and community members and 

thank Mr Hobbs for his insight and involvement. 

Overall, I feel the meeting has addressed some of the areas of concern and we look forward to 

working more closely with the leaders of the school. 

 

Heather Thomas 

 

 

 




































